TOWN OF YORKTOWN CONSERVATION BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

June 18, 2014

Board Members Present:   

Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier, Walter Daniels, Peter Alduino, Richard Shaw, 

Kim Hughes -Secretary

Board Members Absent:

Co-Chairperson Phyllis Bock, William LaScala, Patrick Francois, Robert Carroll,

Guests:

Joe Riina, Site Design Consultants

Steve Marino, Tim Miller Associates

Richard Cohen, Yorktown Resident

_______________________________________________

Co-Chairperson Diane Dreier called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m. The meeting took place in the Town Hall Boardroom.

The minutes of June 4, 2014 were approved by Diane Dreier and second with a motion from Peter Alduino.

Communications Received:

Diane Dreier approves invoice from NYSACC Membership.

Chairpersons Report:

Walt Plankyl reports from e – panel. 3006 Crompond Road which was a former Doctors Office is for sale. The person interested in purchasing it would like to put a Shul there. If they get Zoning Approval they will need to use permeable pavers and will need an engineer.

Reports from Other Committees:

None

Old Business:

None

New Business:

Joe Riina of Site Design Consultants along with Steve Marino of Tim Miller Associates presented the site plans of The Proposed Lake Osceola Square Beach Club. The new owners bought the foreclosed property and would like to build a three story building including retail stores, restaurants, office space, 8 apartment units and a parking lot. The beach will be open to the public. The storm water plan will include rainwater harvesting to use for site irrigation, Storm water planters and rain gardens. Project will have a sewer connection. There will be no septic system.. The landscape plan was reviewed and felt it was acceptable. The Board was happy to see large size trees being planted. The Conservation Board has responded to the Planning Board in favor of the Lake Osceola Square Beach Club plans.

Yorktown resident Richard Cohen joined us to discuss his request to remove shrubs in a wetland buffer. The Board reviewed his photos and discussed that if any brush is removed it needs to be immediately replaced with plants that serve the same function of what was taken away. Walt Plankyl suggests replacing the shrubs with spice bushes or blueberry bushes. The Conservation Board will write a memo to the Planning Board with a list of suggested planting and clustering of plants.

Discussion:

None

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 p.m. by a motion proposed by Diane Dreier and seconded by Peter Alduino.

